
Public Notice  
Upcoming Construction 
 

November 17, 2023 

 
Scholfield Avenue down to one lane, November 17 to 21, 2023 

 
Starting Friday, Nov. 17, O'Hara Trucking & Excavating Inc. will be making a repair in front of 50 Schofield Ave. 
on the force main that discharges into Eagle Marsh. At the time of the repair, traffic will be reduced to one 
lane. Emergency vehicles will have access.  

On Monday, Nov. 20 to Tuesday, Nov. 21 crews are planning on installing a collection point, which would 
involve a soak away catch basin with a large weeping section to mitigate issues that occurred in the previous 
year on Clare Ave. and Linwood Ave. This work will take place on the shoulders of the road and traffic may be 
reduced to one lane in those two locations.  Emergency vehicles will have access.  

 

 
 

 

 
 


